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CITY OF EDGEWATER PASSES NEW WATERWISE LANDSCAPING ORDINANCE 

EDGEWATER, COLO. (Nov. 28, 2023) – The Edgewater City Council unanimously passed a new waterwise 
landscaping ordinance earlier this month, which was developed with support from policy experts at Western 
Resource Advocates.   

 “Edgewater is commited to a sustainable future, and the passage of our new landscaping ordinance reflects our 
dedica�on to responsible water use and a healthy tree canopy,” Edgewater Mayor John Beltrone noted.  

The new ordinance establishes waterwise landscaping standards for new development and certain 
redevelopment projects. The standards include: 

• Prohibi�ng non-func�onal cool season turf grass on commercial, civic, and ins�tu�onal proper�es as 
well as in parking lots and on streetscapes. 

• Limi�ng the use of cool season turf grass to 25% of the landscaped area on residen�al proper�es. 
• Prohibi�ng the use of cool season turf grass in landscaped areas less than eight feet wide or with slopes 

greater than 25%. 
• Establishing a minimum number of trees that must be planted in landscaped areas and along streets to 

provide shading and cooling. 
• Requiring that mul�-family, commercial, civic, and ins�tu�onal proper�es use technologies to maximize 

irriga�on efficiency, including installing smart irriga�on controllers to ensure that plants are not 
overwatered. 

• Prohibi�ng the use of ar�ficial turf in landscaped areas, which can leach harmful chemicals into the 
environment. 

“WRA applauds the city of Edgewater for passing a waterwise landscaping ordinance that will build resilience to 
drought and alleviate the strain on our rivers,” said Lindsay Rogers, policy advisor at WRA. “A growing number of 
Colorado communi�es are doing their part to limit the installa�on of high-water turf grass. In addi�on to limi�ng 
new turf grass, we also need to accelerate efforts to replace exis�ng turf. The Colorado General Assembly has an 
important opportunity this legisla�ve session to allocate addi�onal funding to do just that.” 

The new ordinance will go into effect on January 1, 2024. 

 
Learn more about the new City of Edgewater Waterwise Landscaping Ordinance and water conserva�on in the city on 
www.EdgewaterCO.gov/WaterConserva�on. 

Western Resource Advocates is a regional nonprofit advocacy organiza�on figh�ng climate change and its impacts to sustain the 
environment, economy, and people of the West. From deep and scien�fic policy analysis to highly effec�ve legal strategies, the 
organiza�on is crea�ng a healthier and more equitable future for local communi�es. As the region’s go-to experts for more than three 
decades, WRA’s on-the-ground work advances clean energy, protects air, land, water, and wildlife. For more informa�on, visit 
WesternResourceAdvocates.org. 

 

mailto:caitlin.weber@westernresources.org
mailto:PJohnson@EdgewaterCO.com
https://www.edgewaterco.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/2909
https://www.edgewaterco.gov/home/showpublisheddocument/2909
https://westernresourceadvocates.org/publications/is-artificial-turf-a-beneficial-water-conservation-tool-in-the-west/
https://westernresourceadvocates.org/publications/is-artificial-turf-a-beneficial-water-conservation-tool-in-the-west/
http://www.edgewaterco.gov/WaterConservation
https://westernresourceadvocates.org/

